
NORTH HAMPTON RECREATION DRAFT MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 2020 

In attendance: Joe Manzi, Dale Rocheford, Marty Tavitian, Danielle Strater, Jane Morse 

Marty called the meeting to order at 6:02. 

A motion by Jane Morse was made to accept the minutes of the November meeting and was 
seconded by Danielle and agreed upon by all present. 

There were no citizen’s comments. 

NHYA: Currently there is no basketball. Fundraising is ongoing for the ice rink and it is hoped by early 
January the rink will be filled and ready at Knowles Field. Insurance, logistics in planning and building 
is underway with volunteers needed to help build the rink. The first week in January the liner is 
expected to arrive so construction can begin. Danielle was recognized for her great job in fundraising 
to make this possible. 

Santa: It was a great success with nearly 100 letters received and responded to by Santa! Seventy-five 
kids came to see Santa with only one family at a time in the Rec and all COVID protocols observed. 
Parents gave this event an overwhelmingly great response. 

COVID fund update: The fund is still available for those in need. With the North Hampton School 
shutting down, there was a slight disconnect to find the families in need. 

Rec Space: Classes were postponed before Christmas until January. It is a space with over 4000 sq ft 
and large enough to accommodate small groups while social distancing. 

Winterfest: Tentatively scheduled for the Saturday going into February vacation. This event is under 
review. 

Seniors: The senior December luncheon delivery was held 12/22/2020, with Joe delivering boxed 
meals prepared by Joe’s. There were 2 100.00 donations given anonymously which was so 
appreciated. For the Thanksgiving dinner boxes there were 56 recipients.  

Ski program update: To date 40 kids have signed up for the Gunstock discount provided by the Rec 
department.  

Marty made a motion to adjourn at 6:26, seconded by Dale and agreed by all. 

 


